Regular Meeting		               	     			           November 11, 2024
	
The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, November 11th, 2024 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  All rose to the pledge of Allegiance.  The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman Pat Deitrick with Supervisors Lanny Wertz, Donnie Wagner, Doug McClintock and Rick Kneedler present. Visitors present included Solicitor Scott T. Williams, Fire Chief Todd Winder, Kaydee Miller and John Shrimp. 

Public Concern – None at this time.
The Regular Township meeting minutes and work session minutes were approved as presented on a motion from Supervisor McClintock, second by Supervisor Kneedler, all in favor.
	Fire Company- Fire Chief Todd Winder commented on the Annual Fireman’s Banquet. He also commented this has been the busiest year ever. Fire Chief Winder presented the Fire Report, totals are as follows: EMS 325, Box Alarms 8, Rescues 44. Tactical 8, Still alarms 17, Hazardous Materials 2, Water Rescue 0, Total incidents 404.

Old Business – 2025 Bi-Centennial Celebration at the Park- Discussion on this took place during work session. Exact date and time to be determined. 
New Business – Speed Display Solar Device from Traffic Logix Corporation- 2 quotes were received for 2 different styles. Chairman Deitrick made a motion to approve the Trailer Mount style (SP Evolution 12) that can be moved around the township, using ARP Funds, second by Supervisor Wagner, all in favor. SCI Sewer Collection System O & M Agreement- Solicitor Scott T. Williams commented the document has been reviewed, minor changes made and is good to approve. Supervisor McClintock made a motion to approve, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor.  1ST Reading of the Budget TOTAL INCOME Liquid Fuels $300,233 (This includes 2024 & 2025 distribution) TOTAL EXPENSE $300,233 TOTAL INCOME General Fund $1,354,620.00 (This includes the Multi Modal Transportation Fund Grant of $617,000.00) for Pinchtown Road. TOTAL EXPENSE $1,330,402. With a difference of $24,218.00 to the good. TOTAL ARP Funds $162,872.17 (roughly a little over $132,000.00 will be used for Phase 1 of Pinchtown Road Project)  
                 
Road Master Report was presented and reviewed.
Correspondence was presented and reviewed.  

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Wagner, all in favor.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund		32 Checks	$    28,707.24
			State Fund	 	  1  Check	$         300.16
	           
	Public Comment – Fire Chief Winder inquired about crack sealing needing done in their parking lot and how the process works with the Cog. Supervisor Wertz suggested the Road Crew could do it. Road Master McClintock commented for Fire Chief Winder to send email to Secretary Wertz. Resident Kaydee Miller commented the end of Middle Road needs mowed and if the Road Crew was picking up leaves, their leaves are ready. Resident Miller also asked any discussion on the land development plans for the school.  
	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:56 p.m. on a motion by Chairman Deitrick, second by Supervisor McClintock, all in favor.

Secretary

Holly Wertz			 
